Charing Cross Precinct Minutes

CHARING CROSS PRECINCT
MINUTES OF CHARING CROSS PRECINCT MEETING HELD AT THE CHARING CROSS
HOTEL WEDNESDAY 25th FEBRUARY, 2009

WELCOME:  Meeting opened at 7.40 pm and those present were welcomed by
the Convenor, Danny Caretti

ATTENDANCE: As per sheets and Mary Shiner representing Waverley
Council, Cr Prue Cancian, Cr Mora Main

APOLOGIES:  received from Mayor Sally Betts, Cr. Rose Jackson, Janet
Namey, Isabel St. Leon.

CORRESPONDENCE:
                     1.     Letter from Pat Kenny requesting time to
speak re traffic
                      2.    Copy letter from St. Catherine’s School re
parking for Charing Cross celebrations
                      3.    Walk through History talk Sunday 1/3/09

POLICE REPORT:  Police will no longer be attending Precinct
meetings.  A representative may attend the CSPC meeting at the Police
Station.  Initial meeting will be held at 10 am on 31/3/09 at Waverley Police Station.  Margaret
Hope will represent Charing Cross Precinct.

MINUTES OF LAST MEETING:  Moved M. Hope, Seconded  J. Hislop -  Carried

BUSINESS ARISING:

1.  Response by Waverley Council to Motions from Minutes of Charing
Cross Precinct October 08 and December 08:
a) Motion 1 from Oct.08 Re Aged care Facility, former Loreto site,
Bronte Rd. near traffic island. The C.X. Precinct supports the
concept of an aged care facility in the area, but proposes a
reduction in the footprint and a more innovative approach to the design.
Response: Motion was referred to Council's Executive Planner for
noting and inclusion in submissions and also to Council's Community
Worker Older People, for noting.

b) Motion 2 from Oct.08 C.X. Precinct supports Council's Concept Plan
for Charing Cross Heritage Village and is happy to participate, along
with the retailers and property owners, for the best possible result.
Response: Motion has been forwarded to Council's Planning Department.

c) Motion 2 from Oct.08  C.X. Precinct urges the review of the
current DCP for C.X. especially with regard to the Concept Plan for
C.X. Heritage village, particularly in relation to the following
identified issues vehicular crossings, rear of shops, and the
controls not including residential areas of the Conservation Area,
pedestrian crossings or awnings with posts.
Response: The review of the Waverley DCP is currently underway and
will be co-ordinated in conjunction with the Waverley Consolidating
Local Environmental Plan 2010. At this stage it is intended that the
draft DCP will include a review of Part H which includes H1 Heritage
Conservation and H2 Charing Cross Conservation Area.  However, the
extent of this review has yet to be fully agreed.  As this work is
scoped out further and it becomes clear what resources are available/
required, together with the required timeframes, a consultation
strategy will be prepared and comments from key stakeholders will be
sought.

d) Motion 4 from Oct.08 C.X. Precinct recommends, in order to have
complete transparency, that section 96's should be considered by all
Councillors.
Response: Motion has been forwarded to Council's Planning Department.

e) Motion 1 from December 08 The nature strip in Albion Street,
opposite St. Cath's, near pedestrian lights is eroded and the pipes
are showing. Council has been contacted - but nothing has happened as
yet.  It was decided to request Council to look at the nature strip
outside 47 Albion St. where the pipes are showing due to serious
eroding. Cr. Rose Jackson has promised she will look into this
matter, too.
Response: Motion was referred to Divisional Manager, Parks & Open
Space Operations who then referred the matter to Service Desk(SD72581)
and the issue was completed 27/1.

f) Request 2: 400 Bus - Ingrid Strewe wrote to the Former Transport
Minister John Watkins in July 2008 cc'd to Hon.Paul Pearce on
encouraging a stop in the Charing Cross Area. (Has there been any
response from the Dept. of Transport about this matter )
Response: A letter has been received from the Office of the Deputy
Premier, Minister for Transport and a copy will be made available for
tabling at February meeting.

g) Request 3: Pat Kenny wanted to know what was happening about the
lane lines on Bronte Rd outside Bellagio's (Is there any news on this
intersection) - it is an ongoing point of discussion and we need to
find out if anything is being done about installing lights or making
it safer.
Response: This motion was referred to the Corporate and Technical
Services Division for follow up. Å report is going to the Traffic
Committee Meeting (26/2/09)detailing new pedestrian safety works at
the intersection of Bronte Road and Albion Street.  The works will
involve increasing the width of the pedestrian refuge outside
Bellagio's. Line marking works can be considered as part of this
process.

h) Request 4: Nature strip near corner of Bronte Rd and Albion St.
Response. This request was referred to Council's Corporate and
Technical Services Division to be investigated as part of a
possible future project for the greening of Charing Cross.

With regards Item 1 (f) The meeting was advised that a letter had
been received from the Deputy Premier, Transport Minister informing
that State Transit enquiry says the 400 route satisfies requirements
of residents.  As the Charing Cross Precinct strongly disagrees with
this outcome, Pat Kenny and Convenor, Danny Caretti, will make an appointment to meet Paul Pearce, Local Member for Coogee, regarding this 400 bus route before the next meeting.

With regards Item 1 Request 3: Cr. Prue Cancian will organise for the
C.X. representative, Pat Kenny to attend the Traffic Meeting to be
held on 26/2/09.

2.   D.A. APPLICATIONS:

226-232 Bronte Road -  Council had an unsuccessful hearing in the
LEC  The Precinct argued strongly there are issues with this
development,  both Heritage and pedestrian, particularly those of
disabled & elderly pedestrians who require access for ride-on
vehicles and walkers.  At present there is no instrument to stop
driveways across footpaths.  In order to protect the heritage strip
shopping centre, the Precinct is also very much against the
perceived "small shop creep" which is happening in the municipality.
The DA has gone to Steve Brown, Traffic Engineer. A DCC meeting to be
held in April.

Pizza Shop (two units behind shop facing carpark) - A Site Meeting
was held followed by a LEC Conciliation Meeting.  M. Hope put forth
the Precinct's views that the backs of shops are now turning into
residential areas; that these units were positioned directly facing
the heritage church and the architecture should therefore be
sympathetic.  A pitched roof with solar panels and reasonable
balconies were requested and these were agreed on.

Scrolling Advertisements on Bus Shelters - Precinct argued problems
of vision with our aging population as well as distraction to all
ages with the volume of heavy traffic in the area.

314-316 Bronte Road.  Following a LEC Hearing a boundary lap and cap
fence is to be erected between 314-316 Bronte Road and the
neighbouring property 7/306 Bronte Road which will solve the problem
of spilled light.  Caveats asked for by Council to be placed on the
property.

Robin Hood Hotel - Conciliation meeting held.  There are heritage
issues.  Residents object to open area.  Noise consultants are
looking into it.  There has been an escalation of violence recently.
M. Hope will bring this up at the Police Station meeting.  A further meeting re this DA is planned.

38 Henry Street - Unfortunately the Precinct was left to emphasise
the heritage implications of this application.  M. Hope asked for
alterations to the pitch of the roof and the applicants were very
happy with the end result.

1 View Street - Deferred for re-design.

As a result of all the heritage implications with regards DA's in the
Charing Cross area, the meeting requested that the Heritage Officer,
Colin Brady, be invited to attend a Precinct Meeting .

New Boundaries - Councillors present advised that most of the changes
to the boundaries affected the Bondi Beach & North Bondi area.

GENERAL BUSINESS:

1. LETTER OF THANKS and a Certificate of Appreciation were received
from the Mayor and Councillors for work being done by the Precinct.

2.  PROPOSED WORKS at intersection of Bronte Road & Albion Street can
be viewed on the Council Website.

3. CHARING CROSS 150TH CELEBRATIONS will include a Street Fair and a
Meeting of Council to be held at the Charing Cross Hotel where the
inaugural meeting was held.
Motion: “That the Charing Cross Precinct be involved in the planning
of these celebrations - Moved D.  Caretti, seconded M. Hope. Carried

4.OFFER OF PARKING BY ST. CATHERINES SCHOOL at 317 Bronte Road during
these Celebrations was discussed.  Motion "that St. Catherine's offer
of parking in 317 Bronte Road be graciously refused due to traffic
chaos and interference with residents" Moved J. Hislop, seconded M.
Hope. Carried.  Letter to be sent to Council.

5.  WORK RELATED PROJECTS.  Funds are available from the Government
Stimulus package for work related projects. This may be the
opportunity for restoration of heritage shops, facades, particularly
at each end of the shopping centre. Lyn Jocelyn to liaise with Lorna
Bussell on behalf of the Precinct.

6.  TOO MUCH SIGNAGE.  There are too many signs (some contradictory)
particularly near Henrietta Street and Gibson Street and near the end of Henrietta Street near Birrell Street.  Photos are to be taken and sent as an example of visual graffiti to the Wentworth
Courier.

7.  GRAFFITI  Police to be asked why they are not responding to calls
about graffiti vandals. M Hope to ask at meeting on March 31st

8.  PARKING - ST. CATHERINE'S SCHOOL.  The driveway of 317 Bronte
Road is being used as a pick up and drop off zone. The footpath in front of both 313 & 317 Bronte Rd driveways  has two metal plates that have been sitting there for almost 4 years . it is a trip and slip hazard and the footpath needs to be repaired   Nada Mardini, Compliance Officer to be notified and a request made for the Ranger to police same.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  Wednesday, April 22nd at 7.30 pm

MEETING CLOSED at 9.45 pm
